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From Our Pastor  
Rev. Jonathan Meraz 
 

Grace and peace to you… 
 

Alleluia! Christ is Risen! He is Risen, indeed! Alleluia! When this newsletter 
comes out we will be nearing the end of the Easter season. For some people they 
feel like the party is over until next year. I do not believe that to be true. One of the 
joys of weekly worship is that we get to celebrate a little Easter each and every 
week gathering together with the members of our spiritual family, our Christian 
brothers and sisters. 
 

In his letter to the Ephesians the apostle Paul encourages the faithful to encourage 
each other. This is done by addressing one another in psalms and hymns and 
spiritual songs, singing and making melody to the Lord with your 
heart, giving thanks always and for everything to God the Father in the name 
of our Lord Jesus Christ, submitting to one another out of reverence for 
Christ. 
 

We have a wonderful family here at Trinity and I feel privileged and blessed that 
God has called me to serve here. Of course, I realize that there is the occasional 
difference of opinion between brothers and sisters which can bring about a conflict. 
Sometimes the conflict is just a difference of personality or style. But have you ev-
er been a member of a family? My own 2 brothers and 1 sister will confirm to you 
that we had our share of disagreements.  
 

Those things are normal but that does not mean I do not love them. I love them 
with all my heart. They are family. The more that people care about each other, the 
more deceptive conflicts are. They can appear to be more difficult or stronger. 
Again, this is because we are family and families are more open and direct with 
each other. Some of the ‘filters’ we use with strangers are removed. The truth is, I 
would be more concerned if I saw complete apathy here with each other.  
 

To paraphrase a line from a 40-year old song by Sister Sledge - We are family. I 
got all my (brothers and) sisters with me. We are family. Get up everybody and 
sing. So I echo the encouragement of Paul. Let us address one another in psalms 
and hymns and spiritual songs, singing and making melody to the Lord with 
your heart. Let us give thanks always and for everything to God the Father in 
the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 
 

And let us graciously submit to one another out of reverence for Christ. We will 
have differences. But do not allow the devil, the world or your own sinful flesh to 
take you down a road that damages the family. Let us always default to the joy we 
have as brothers and sisters in Christ. I always do look forward to our worship to-
gether. May God bless our family here at Trinity and may He bring many more 
members into it. We have a lot of love to share. 
 

God bless you all. 
Pastor 
 
 
 
 

 

 

OUR M ISSION 

United in Christ we will 
proclaim the Gospel,  

administer the Sacraments, 
and provide Christian  

education to children and 
adults in a supportive and 

nurturing environment. 

@tlcnorfolk 
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TriniTy’s  

Ministry Team 
 
Pastor  

Rev. Jonathan Meraz 
 

Church Secretary  

Anne Combes 
 

Music Director  

Stephen Pruitt 
 

Bookkeeper  

Lynn Hubert 
 

Sexton  

Bill Sontag 
 

Custodian  

Antonio Tutt 
 

Chairman of Deacons 

Sharyn Leiding – Zone 3 
 

Deacons 

Sharon Plawin  – Zone 1 
Craig Scott  –  Zone 4  

Ken Leiding – Zone 5 
Roger & Mary Ann Medlin – Zone 6  
 

 
 

Council 2019 
President  

John Knickelbein 
 

Vice-President  
Bud Hubert 
 

Recording Secretary  

Lynn Hubert 
 

Treasurer  

David Petri 
 

Christian Growth Chair  

Judy Sykes 
 

LWML President  

Cathy George 
 

Special Ministries Chair  

Patty Malone 
 

Stewardship Chair  

Craig Scott 
 

Worship Chair  

Janice Gwin 
 

Church Properties  

Errol Jennings - Chair 
Gerry Harger - Trustee 

From our Pastor 
 

Introduction to the Divine Service 
Notes on the Liturgy #19 –  
Communion and the Peace 

 
  
 

Jesus instituted the Lord’s Supper the night He was 
betrayed. The Lord’s Supper is the blood of the cov-
enant. It is Jesus’ promise and assurance to us that 
we are partakers of His grace. Each time it is offered 
the pastor reads the words of institution. In these 
words Jesus speaks to us and informs us that we are 
receiving His body and blood in the bread and wine 
for the forgiveness of our sin. Different churches 
have different customs how often the Lord’s Supper 
is offered. The early church celebrated it every Sun-
day. Communion was the center of worship for they 
understood the church is bound together in one body 
as we all partake of the one loaf (I Corinthians 
10:17). 
 
Communion’s first purpose is a meal of forgiveness. 
God is doing this for us. The above verse also shows 
us that it is a meal of unity. Thus the things that 
strike against unity of the church also strike against 
the purpose of the Lord’s Supper. If we needlessly, 
sinfully stir up dissension in the church among 
Christian brothers and sisters we are actually sinning 
against the body and blood of Christ. Even more im-
portantly, when someone holds to false doctrine or 
unites themselves with a church body that teaches 
error this too works against one of the purposes of 
the Lord’s Supper. For this reason we practice close 
Communion. 
 
After the words of institution, the pastor gives the 
Peace: The peace of the Lord be with you always. 
Some pastors may have the custom of raising the 
elements up into the air to clearly show that our 
peace with God comes through Christ’s work and 
Christ’s meal. The people of God respond with the 
simple confession Amen. Yes, yes, it shall be so – 
this meal does indeed bring this promised peace. 
 
 

These notes were originally written in 2001 
by Pastor David Oberdieck and have been edited. 
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Operation Barnabas 
Patty Malone 
 

We are looking into doing a service project in conjunction with the USO.  We were given a contact name but if 
you are already involved with the USO your input would be much appreciated.   Hopefully, it will be a fun, pro-
ductive family time for a great cause. 
 

USS John C. Stennis – CVN-74 welcome to your new homeport.  After 75,486 nautical miles they are back in 
port with their families with a new place to call home. 
 

The LCMS encourages congregations to reach out to military families in the following ways: 

Pray for our troops. 

Recognize veterans in your congregation at least once a year. 

Celebrate and remember our nation's military veterans, service personnel, chaplains and families. 
 

Fallen Heros:  Although there are no new Fallen Heroes recorded this month (April), please pray for those who 
mourn the death of the fallen heroes who gave their all for our nation. 
 

Good resources below: 
There is Veteran Help - If you are a veteran or you know a veteran who may be in crisis, free 
 confidential support is available 24/7. Call the Veterans Crisis Line at 800-273-8255 and  
press 1, send a text message to 838255 or chat online: veteranscrisisline.net/get-help/chat  
 

A Guide for Military Families:  www.military.com/spouse 

 

Pastor’s recommended reading ... 
 

5 Things You Can Do To Make Your Congregation A Caring Church 
Paul J. Cain 

 

We (Trinity) have recently purchased the You Can Do It! Series from CPH. This series of 9 books is de-
scribed by CPH this way: The You Can Do It! series encourages and equips believers to live out life as disci-
ples of Jesus Christ, being formed and shaped by God’s Word. Written in a clear and encouraging style, each 
of these topical books gives Christians achievable goals for strengthening their faith and relationships. Each 
book features a consistent presentation of a topic in five parts with each part consisting of a presentation, a 
summary, discussion questions, and several action steps. 
 

I want to say right away that as a God-fearing, believing Lutheran I have a tendency to run away from any-
thing that looks like works righteousness. My faith is in the work of Jesus Christ alone. I am also certain that 
we are God's handiwork, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which God prepared in advance for 
us to do (Ephesians 2:10).  
 

God has prepared ‘stuff’ for us to do. I think if you take on this book series with the understanding that this is 
God’s work through the Spirit then there are some valuable ideas and practices that will help you spread the 
Gospel of Jesus Christ to all the people in your particular environment.  
 

The nine titles all begin with 5 Things You Can Do To… The subjects include Understand the Bible Better, 
Witness Christ, Make Your Marriage Stronger, Read the Bible Prayerfully, Have a Faithful Prayer Life, 
Appreciate Science and Love the Bible, Have a Stronger Family, Live a Jesus-Centered Life and the first 
book that I am recommending Make Your Congregation a Caring Church.  
 

We are already a caring church but that should not stop us from always trying to improve in that area. This 
book gives many helpful tips about caring for each other, for the community and for the visitor who walks in 
the door. The book is a very easy read that could be finished in a couple of hours, if you wanted to. I will en-
courage everyone to read it but it is especially appropriate for those who serve our Trinity family. 
 

Over the next few newsletters I will begin to recommend others from this series but please feel free to read 
any of them before that.  
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Special Ministries 
Patty Malone 
 

Thank you to Bill Sontag for delivering the 100 
sandwiches the volunteers made for St. Columba 
Ecumenical Ministries on Lafayette Blvd.  A big 
thank you to everyone who stayed after church to 
make the sandwiches!  It was so nice to see different 
faces coming out to volunteer.   I also want to thank    
Jo-Nell and David Chadwick for picking up all the 
supplies for the sandwiches.  Jo-Nell and David also 
went with the extra funds and got canned goods and 
some clothing items and delivered to St. Columba.   
As you all can see, we are making a difference right 
here in our own community! 
 

By the time you read this we will have packed up 
the personal care kits for Lutheran World Relief that 
were collected over Lent.  The collection box was 
overflowing with all the items needed to help some-
one in need after a natural disaster anywhere in the 
world.  Thank you everyone for shopping and bring-
ing in the needed items.  We along with so many 
others made an impact in the lives of poor and strug-
gling families around the world during challenging 
situations. 
 

Team Trinity participated in the “Walk for LIFE” 
at the Virginia Zoo in Norfolk on Saturday, April 
13, 2019 to benefit the Crisis Pregnancy Center of 
Tidewater.  Thank you to James Hoeft for getting 
the team shirts for everyone!  We had several differ-
ent people tell us how nice it was to see the match-
ing shirts.   The morning looked like it was going to 
be a washout but after some rain the sun came out 
and we were able to do the walk and stay dry.    
 

Those who wanted to stay after and look around the 
zoo were able to do that also.   There was one wom-
an that raised, on her own, over $27,000 for the Cri-
sis Pregnancy Center of Tidewater.  We even heard 
from a few women who once they heard the heart-
beat of their child decided abortion was not the an-
swer for them.  They have beautiful little babies that 
were also there. 
 

So, all the above made for a busy spring and sum-
mer is looking to be busy too! 
 

Save the date for cooking/serving at the Judeo/
Christian Outreach Center in Virginia Beach.   
We will be cooking at 9:30 a.m. on Saturday, 
June 22, 2019 in the morning and serving at 3:00 
p.m. on Sunday, June 23, 2019.  This will be the 
only time we will be cooking at the JCOC this year 
as it was the only weekend date we were able to sign
-up for. 

 

 I have found out that I will have family in town for 
this event, so I am asking for more help than normal.  
With cooking on Saturday and serving on Sunday 
anyone who can come out and help would be greatly 
appreciated.   The cooking will start at 9:30 a.m. on 
Saturday - June 22nd and the serving will begin at 
3:00 p.m. on Sunday – June 23rd.  New this year we 
have to clean-up after serving.   This shouldn’t be 
that difficult as we use disposable containers for 
serving.   Please sign-up on the bulletin board in the 
hallway that has the balloons on it if you can help 
either day.   We need ten people for serving at the 
JCOC. 
 

We will be volunteering at the Foodbank of South-
eastern Virginia on Saturday, July 13, 2019 from 
9:00 a.m. to noon doing quality control.  When 
you go on-line to sign-up please sign-up for quality 
control.   Remember to wear closed toe shoes!  The 
Foodbank is located at 800 Tidewater Dr., Norfolk, 
VA. 
 

Don’t forget if you have books you no longer want 
you can take them to the Book Exchange at Wards 
Corner and they will give you credit for your books 
and you can pick-up children’s books in exchange.   
The prices there are reasonable, and you might even 
find something for yourself to read.  Lets fill the 
bookshelf for the third time! 
 

Old batteries will NO LONGER BE COLLECT-
ED.  The last time Bill Sontag took them the col-
lection site they said they no longer recycle the 
batteries. We continue to collect hotel soap/
shampoos, eye glasses and postage stamps for prison 
bible ministry.  Collection bins for these items are in 
the Welcome Center.   Help us to reduce our carbon 
footprint! 
 

Summer Camp will be packing homeless toiletry 
kits as one of their service projects.  We are moving 
the items collected into a larger box for summer 

camp, so keep the hotel samples coming   
 

We hope you realize YOU are in our community, 
state and world helping those less fortunate when 

they need it most!  Take a moment to read Matthew 
25:40-45. 
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100th Anniversary 
Bud and Lynn Hubert 

 

Praising the Lord for 100 Years of Grace - 
Trinity's 100th Anniversary Celebration  

begins in 2020 
 

We have truly been blessed with many families who 
have called Trinity their church home. If you have 
names and addresses of any past members who may 
have moved away or moved to another church family 
for whatever reason, please share their info with us so 
that we can invite them back to celebrate with us 
sometime in our yearlong celebration. 
 

As of this writing we have received $17,328.71 in do-
nations toward the 100th Anniversary celebration.  
Thank you!  
 

We are still collecting recipes and would love to see at 
least one recipe for our Trinity Cookbook from every 
family at Trinity. Please email your recipe to Lynn or 
drop it in the small church box in the Welcome Cen-
ter.  
 

A new Pictorial Phone Book will be printed in early 
2020.  If your picture isn’t on our ‘Family Board” or 
you want to update your picture, please ask Lynn to 
take your picture any Sunday! 
 

We have been working on our year of celebration. We 
will have guest proclaimers including Pastor Berteau, 
Pastor O’Connor, Pastor Quiram, and Pastor Froeh-
lich. Our Anniversary Sunday will be celebrated on 
June 7, 2020.  A celebration Worship Service, with 
special music to mark the occasion, will take place at 
10:00 am., followed by a panoramic picture taken on 
the front lawn of the entire congregation. (Take a look 
at the picture taken at our 75th Anniversary in the Wel-
come Center.) Then that evening we will have a ban-
quet at Grand Affairs in Virginia Beach. (More infor-
mation coming soon!)  
 

Watch your bulletin for more details. We will keep 
you updated on our progress!  A special thank you to 
everyone on this committee for the many hours that 
goes into the planning of this anniversary year. 
 

Again we “Praise the Lord for 100 years of Grace, and 
for our Trinity family!!!! 
 

In His service, Bud and Lynn Hubert 
 
 

Board of Stewardship 
Craig Scott 
 

Blessings and Challenges  
 

Trinity is a blessing to us, its members in the body of 
Christ, to our community and to the world through 
support of LCMS ministries.  We are looking for-
ward to Trinity's celebration in 2020  of 100 years of 
God's grace. It is a blessing that giving to the General 
Fund (budget) increased in 2018 compared to 2017. 
Giving to the General Fund (budget) in the first four 
months of 2019 was greater than the same period in 
2018. So, praise God from whom all blessings flow.  
 

The challenge is that our tightly controlled budget 
expenses still exceeded giving to the budget by 
$5000 or approximately $300 per week in those first 
four months of 2019.  Our May deficit ended up to be 
$10,499.60. We also know that giving trends lower 
during May through September compared to other 
months.  Please pray that the Holy Spirit will encour-
age our membership to maintain their level of giving 
through the coming summer months. 
 

One reason giving drops off during summer months 
is that most members give when they attend. They 
typically miss more frequently in the summer and do 

not catch up for the missed Sundays.  One option to 
keep your giving consistent is to enroll in the 
Thrivent sponsored “Simply Giving” program. You 

select the donation, the day and the frequency of the 
donation and the money is withdrawn from your 
bank account.  Forms are available on the bulletin 

board in the office hallway.  A voided check is re-
quired. Completed forms should be given to Anne 
Combes, Church Secretary.  Anne can also answer 

any questions. 
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Board of Worship 
Janice Gwin 
 

As the Easter Season comes to an end, we celebrat-
ed the 99th anniversary of Trinity Evangelical Lu-
theran Church on June 2nd. Pentecost is June 9th.     
Trinity Sunday is June 16th.  
 

Thanks to our new Director of Music, our Choir and 
Bell Choir have graced us with beautiful music dur-
ing our services.  We would like to thank Stephen 
Pruitt and both the Choir and Bell Choir for their 
contribution to the services.  Anyone interested in 
becoming a member of either choir please see Ste-
phen.  He says there is always room for one more 
member.   
 

Armed Forces Sunday will be celebrated on July 7th.   
There will be a special service for this day. Present 
and past Armed Forces Members of the congrega-
tion are encouraged to wear their uniforms for this 
service.   There will be pictures taken after the ser-
vice.  Please join us.   
 

Thank you to all the ladies and gents who are assist-
ing in the preparation and clean up of Holy Com-
munion.  Their efforts are greatly appreciated.   

 

 

Nominating Committee 
Bud Hubert 
 

The Nominating Committee for this year is made up 
of Bud Hubert, Ralph Knorr, and Linda Blaker.  Ac-
cording to The Bylaws, the Nominating Committee 

needs to find candidates for Vice President; Second 
Trustee; Recording Secretary; Director of Special 
Ministries; Director of Stewardship; Director of 

Worship; and LWML President.   

The Nominating Committee has been busy.  The 
following members of the Church Council have 
agreed to remain in their current positions: Record-

ing Secretary – Lynn Hubert; Director of Special 
Ministries – Patty Malone; Director of Stewardship 
– Craig Scott; Director of Worship – Janice Gwin; 

LWML President – Cathy George.  We thank them 
for their continued service.  Walter Staley has 
agreed to become Second Trustee for 2020 and First 

Trustee in 2021.  This leaves one position open – 
Vice President for 2020 / President in 2021.  If any-
one is inspired to volunteer for this position please 

speak with a member of the Nominating Committee.       

 

Deacons 
Sharyn Leiding 
 

Deacons were present at the funerals of Howard 
Copeland on April 17th and Louise Brodeur on May 
16th.  Both of these departed souls were faithful 
members of Trinity Lutheran Church for many years. 
 
Your Board of Deacons  
delivered Easter lilies, as well  
as funeral flowers, to Trinity’s  
homebound members. 
 
The presentation on Alzheimer/s/Dementia, given 
June 5th, was well attended and very informative.  
Joan Motley of Interim Health displays passion for 
the subject and is a source of meaningful infor-
mation.  Your Board of Deacons was pleased to 
sponsor the event. 
 

One hospital visit was made by deacons during May. 
 

A deacon was present for the baptism on June 2nd of 
infant, Suri Pratt. 
 

SPRING SING is scheduled for June 9th following 
Worship Service and a light lunch.  Those who at-
tend will visit homes of Trinity’s homebound mem-
bers and serenade them with familiar hymns and pat-
riotic songs.  This is a terrific mission outreach that 
is truly appreciated by all! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A New Member Reception is scheduled for Sunday, 
July 21st to recognize folks who have become mem-
bers of Trinity in the past three months.  This would 
include the mother-daughter team, Thelma Scroxton 
and Anne Starke.  Plan to linger in the Welcome 
Center over a slice of cake and drink while getting 
better acquainted with this duo of worshipers. 
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Christian Growth 
Judy Sykes 
 

Summer Camp begins on June 17th!  So far there 
are 11 children enrolled.  Please pray for a success-
ful summer!!  Linda Loper and her able staff will 
provide fun activities for the students, keeping them 
safe, cool and happy through August 16th! 
 

Obviously there are still plenty of spaces available -
- prices are reasonable and schedule is flexible.  
Children may attend one week, all summer or any-
thing in between!  Please pass it on….. 
 

On June 2nd we held a Barbecue Fundraiser with 
the proceeds going towards providing shade for our 
playground, which is also being refurbished with 
new mulch.  Thank you to everyone who helped 
make this event a success!  We added $961 to our 
Playground Fund. 
 

Members of the Christian Growth Board will help 
get the Summer Camp facilities ready for the camp-
ers on a Saturday in June. 
 

Some mid-week Bible Classes will break for the 
summer; Thursday’s Ladies Bible Study will con-
tinue throughout.  Please come join us just once or 
occasionally; if that’s all you can do, that’s fine!!   
 

Sunday School offerings continue to provide disas-
ter relief to Prince of Peace, Puerto Rico. 
 

Our growth as Christians is a vital component of 
our faith; see you @Church & Bible Study! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LWML 
Jan Knickelbein 
 

Many Thanks to everyone who contributed to our 
Bake Sale on March 18th.  Thanks to your generosity 
we made our national commitment for Mission Pro-
jects. 
 

Our Mother’s Day Luncheon was held May 4th at the 
Dockside Seafood Restaurant.  We had 17 women and 
Pastor Meraz attend. Cathy George brought infor-

mation on Women’s Heart Health and we discussed 
having a ‘crochet and knitting’ project to make red 
scarves in honor of this.  Lessons will be given to 

those who don’t know how to crochet or knit.  For a 
Mite Project we also discussed making aprons. No 
dates have been decided yet for either of these pro-

jects. 

Our Rummage Sale has been postponed, but please 
keep your donations coming, they are greatly appreci-
ated.  Watch your bulletin for the new date! 

 
Board of Trustees 
Errol Jennings 
 

First of all, a HUGE thank you to John and Justin 
Malone, Judy Sykes, Gerry Harger and Bill Sontag 
for keeping the church yard so immaculately 
groomed!!!  The lawn and edging take a tremendous 
amount of time and effort to maintain; we are very 
grateful for their contribution to our property's curb 
appeal!  (please see article on page 8) 
 

Secondly, the beds around the building need constant 
cleaning and trimming, now that it's the Summer sea-
son.  If you have an hour or two of time after work, on 
the weekend, etc. that you could give towards this ef-
fort, it would be greatly appreciated.  Bring your own 
tools or use what's in the tool shed outside.  The beds 
on the Belvedere side of the building and the alleyway 
are especially needy right now! 
 

Thirdly, we will need assistance laying a new layer of 
mulch on the playground before Summer Camp be-
gins.  This will occur on a Saturday in June.  Plans are 
to paint the wooden barrier that holds the mulch in as 
well.  If you are available for this project, please con-
tact Errol Jennings. 
 

Thank you for your support of our glorious property; 
it takes a lot of hands to keep it as beautiful as possi-
ble!!! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Preteens 
Patty Malone 
 

The last Preteen night for the 2019 school year was 
held on May 10th.  It was really the first night all 
year they we were able to go outside to play.  We 
had five children come out for a fun evening play-
ing on the playground, making thumbprint bee cards 
for someone special in their lives, basketball, hula 
hooping and more.  Pastor Meraz attended, played 
with the kids and shared a Bible lesson.  The chil-
dren love it when he is there!  
 

The next Preteen fun night will be held on Septem-

ber 13, 2019 from 6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.  If you can 
volunteer your time once a month it would be great-
ly appreciated!  Even if you might not be able to do 

every month all help is appreciated.  
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June  
 

Birthdays 
 

  1  Traver O’Keefe 
  4  Hannah Harger 
  6  Christine Leiding 
6  Brooke Christy          

  9  Bendra Pendry 
11  Doris Lass 
11  Porter Bayse 
14 Sam Gilson 
17 Mary Lou Scott 
17 Logan Cox 
19 Finn Flannigan 
20  Charlotte Gunther 
22  Erika Straddeck 
23 James O’Connor 
25  Anne Starke 
28 Matt Prince 
29 Mark Loper 
 
 

Anniversaries 
 

11  Ken  Sharyn Leiding 

15  John Talma Butcher 
21  Scott ♥ Natasha Thieman 
23 Arthur ♥Brenda Christy 

 

July 
 

Birthdays 
 

3  Judy Sykes 
4  Shelby Blaker 
4  Patty Hoeft 
6  Flo Ball 
6  Sofia Capehart 
8  Abigail Roll 
8  Benjamin Roll 

  9  Cathy George 
10 Rachel Gillooly    
12  Craig Bayse 
13  Kenneth Leiding 
13 Colette Gilson 
16 Antonio Tutt 
17 Katie Hoeft 
18  Sara Harger 
19 Viola Person 
22  Catie Roll 
26 Ryan Gillooly 
28  Cullan Thieman 
30  Luis Delgado 
 
 

Anniversaries 
 

  5  Bill  Charlotte Gunther 

15  Clint Dana Dalton 

21 David Jo Nell Chadwick 

Yard Care – Volunteer’s needed 

The church yard needs to be maintained weekly during the summer and we are looking to put together a 
schedule like the usher or welcome center schedule.   The grass is cut on Friday or Saturday each week.  If 
raining, you can figure out what day will work better.  You will need to cut the grass, edge and blow.    
 
The church has everything you need, we just need people!   It works well if there are at least two individuals 
each week.  The church takes up an entire block so many hands make for light work. So, if you see yourself 
doing this please sign-up to help.  It takes each one of us to make our church a welcoming place. 
 

There will be sign-up sheet in the Welcome Center with the “lawnmower man” on 
it.  Please consider this important ministry to your church.   
 

We sometimes lose sight of the fact that cutting grass, folding bulletins, arranging 

flowers, dusting, providing snacks in the Welcome Center, ushering and too many 
more to mention here are things that need done but are a true ministry to your 
church.    



WORSHIP SERVER SCHEDULE 
 

 

In the event of inclement weather please visit our website at www.trinitylutherannorfolk.org  
and our Facebook page at TLCNorfolk for announcements concerning any cancelations.   

Notifications will also be sent by email to those with an email address on file  
and by phone to those who do not. 

If you are unable to serve on your designated Sunday,  
please make arrangements for someone to cover for you  

and phone the Church Office with the changes. THANKS!!  

  July 7 July 14 July 21 July 28 

Ushers 
Linda Blaker and 

Bud Hubert 
Justin Malone and 

Julie Meraz 
Errol Jennings and 

Doug Sulak 
Bud Hubert and  

Julie Meraz 

Lector Julie Meraz Tresea Staley Cathy George David Chadwick 

Communion 
Assistant 

Roger Medlin Dave Petri Bill Sontag Jeff Ingmire 

Acolyte Jeanette Gilson Janet Gould TBA Janet Gould 

Children’s  
Sermon 

Pastor Meraz Sharyn Leiding Pastor Meraz Stephen Pruitt 

  June 2 June 9 June 16 June 23 June 30 

U 
Bud Hubert and 

Julie Meraz 
Justin Malone and 

Doug Sulak 
Linda Blaker and  

Errol Jennings 
Errol Jennings and 

Doug Sulak 
Justin Malone and 

Julie Meraz 

L James Hoeft Ken Leiding John Knickelbein Cathy George Ralph Knorr  

C 
A 

Errol Jennings Ken Leiding John Knickelbein Ralph George Ralph Knorr 

A Jozlynne Donahue Jeanette Gilson Janet Gould Jason Loper Jozlynne Donahue 

C  
S 

Pastor Meraz Sharyn Leiding Pastor Meraz Pastor Meraz Stephen Pruitt 

http://www.trinitylutherannorfolk.org/


Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

          
 

  1 

2 
7th Sunday of 
Easter 
9am Sunday 
School /Adult 
Bible Class 
10am Communion 
Worship Service 
11:30am BBQ 
Fundraiser Dinner 
for Summer Camp 
11:30am Bell 
Choir 

 

3 
7pm Council 
Meeting 

4 5 6 
11:30am Ladies 
Weekly Bible 
Study 
1pm Men's Bible 
Study 

7 8 

9 
Pentecost 
9am Sunday 
School /Adult 
Bible Class 
10am Communion 
Worship Service 
12pm Spring Sing 
to the Homebound 
 

 

10 11 12 13 
11:30am Ladies 
Weekly Bible 
Study 
7pm Men's Bible 
Study 

14 15 
8am Ladies Month-
ly Bible Study @ 
Coaster Coffee on 
Tidewater Drive 
8am Men's Break-
fast 

16 
The Holy 
Trinity 
9am Sunday 
School /Adult 
Bible Class 
10am Communion 
Worship Service 
 

Father's Day 

 

17 
First Day of Sum-
mer Camp 

18 
1pm Deacons 
Meeting 

19 20 
11:30am Ladies 
Weekly Bible 
Study 
1pm Men's Bible 
Study 

21 22 
9:30am Special 
Ministries Cooking 
for JCOC 

23 
2nd Sunday 
after Pente-
cost 
9am Sunday 
School /Adult 
Bible Class 
10am Communion 
Worship Service 
3pm Special Min-
istires Serving at 
JCOC 

24 25 26 27 
11:30am Ladies 
Weekly Bible 
Study 
7pm Men's Bible 
Study 

28 29 

30 
3rd Sunday 
after Pente-
cost 
9am Sunday 
School /Adult 
Bible Class 
10am Communion 
Worship Service 
 

            



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2 3 4 
Independence 

Day 
Office Closed 
 

11:30am Ladies 
Weekly Bible 
Study 
1pm Men's Bible 
Study 
 

5 6 

7 
4th Sunday 
after Pente-
cost 
9am Sunday 
School /Adult 
Bible Class 
10am Communion 
Worship 
Celebrate Armed 
Forces Sunday 

  
 

8 9 10 11 
11:30am Ladies 
Weekly Bible 
Study 
7pm Men's Bible 
Study 

12 13 
LWML Execu-
tive Board Mtg 
9am Special 
Ministries at 
Foodbank 

14 
5th Sunday 
after Pente-
cost 
9am Sunday 
School /Adult 
Bible Class 
10am Communion 
Worship Service 

 
  

15 16 
1pm Deacons 
Meeting 

17 18 
11:30am Ladies 
Weekly Bible 
Study 
1pm Men's Bible 
Study 

19 20 
8am Ladies 
Monthly Bible 
Study @ Coaster 
Coffee on Tide-
water Drive 
8am Men's 
Breakfast 

21 
6th Sunday 
after Pente-
cost 
9am Sunday 
School /Adult 
Bible Class 
10am Communion 
Worship Service 
11:30am New 
Member Reception 
  
 

22 23 24 25 
11:30am Ladies 
Weekly Bible 
Study 
7pm Men's Bible 
Study 

26 27 

28 
7th Sunday 
after Pente-
cost 
9am Sunday 
School /Adult 
Bible Class 
10am Communion 
Worship Service 
 

 
  

29 30 31       



TRINITY EVANGELICAL 

LUTHERAN CHURCH  
6001 Granby Street 
Norfolk VA 23505 

757/ 489-2551 Church 
 

www.trinitylutherannorfolk.org 

 

 
 
 

 

 

If your mailing address or email address 
has changed, 

PLEASE notify the Church Office. 

Trinity Lutheran Summer Camp 2019  
June 17th through August 16th  

 

 
 

Summer Camp is accepting registrations for its fun filled 9-week program beginning June 
17th and ending August 16th. We have wonderful adventures planned.  The campers will 
enjoy arts and crafts, water fun, cooking and gardening and our annual 4th of July cook-
out. There will be something for everyone. 
 
Please have your kids come join us for a summer full of adventures. Contact the Church 
Office or Mrs. Loper (757-418-0611) for more information or to receive a camp packet. 
Please spread the word to family, friends and neighbors. Please keep Trinity Lutheran 
Summer Camp in your prayers.  

 


